
NOTICE 

Kentucky-American Water Company provides notice that it is filing with the 
Kentucky Public Service Commission (“Commission”) in Case No. 2024-00272 a 
request for an increase in the amount of its Qualified Infrastructure Program Rider 
(“QIP Rider”).  The filing will be made no later than August 31, 2024 with a request 
for the new QIP Rider to be effective on January 1, 2025.  The QIP Rider as of 
August 15, 2024 is 6.58%.  The amount as of September 1, 2024 is expected to be 
6.41% and calculations herein are based on that amount.  The proposed increase is 
an addition of 1.84% for QIP 6 investments to be made during calendar year 2025 
and a 3.04% balancing adjustment for the QIP 4 period of twelve-months ended 
June 30, 2024 for a cumulative proposed QIP Rider of 11.29%.  The QIP Rider 
applies to Residential, Commercial, Industrial, Other Public Authority, Sales for 
Resale, and Public and Private Fire Service and Hydrant customers.  The additional 
revenue to be requested in this QIP Rider filing is $2,213,890.  The balancing 
adjustment requested in this filing is $3,666,335.  Average usage, in hundreds of 
gallons, for each customer class to which the QIP Rider applies is:  Residential: 38; 
Commercial: 355; Industrial: 18,327; Other Public Authority: 1,294; Sales for 
Resale: 11,837; Public and Private Fire Service and Hydrant: 0.  The effect on the 
current average monthly bill for each customer class to which the increased fee 
applies is: Residential: $1.98 (4.87%); Commercial: $10.78 (4.87%); Industrial: 
$432.28 (4.87%); Other Public Authority: $39.87 (4.87%); Sales for Resale 
$310.51 (4.87%); Public Fire Hydrant: $2.63 (4.87%); Private Fire Service 6”: 
$4.24 (4.87%); and Private Fire Hydrant:  $4.13 (4.87%).  Any person may examine 
this filing at Kentucky-American Water Company’s offices located at 2300 
Richmond Road, Lexington, Kentucky 40502, and on the utility’s website at 
http://www.amwater.com/kyaw/.  This filing may also be examined at the Public 
Service Commission’s offices located at 211 Sower Boulevard, Frankfort, 
Kentucky, Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., or through the 
Commission’s website at http://psc.ky.gov.  Comments regarding this filing may be 
submitted to the Public Service Commission through its website or by mail to Public 
Service Commission, P.O. Box 615, Frankfort, Kentucky 40602.  The fees 
contained in this notice are the fees proposed by Kentucky-American Water 
Company, but the Public Service Commission may order fees to be charged that 
differ from the proposed fees contained in this notice.  A person may submit a 
timely written request for intervention to the Public Service Commission, P.O. Box 
615, Frankfort, Kentucky 40602, establishing the grounds for the request including 
the status and interest of the party.  If the Commission does not receive a written 
request for intervention within thirty (30) days of the initial publication or mailing 
of this notice, the Commission may take final action on the filing. 

 


